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One often-voiced concern on the part of advocates for gay marriage is what stake a heterosexual person 
could possibly have in denying marriage rights for same-sex couples. After all, for example, if 
Proposition 8 is overturned, opposite-sex unions aren’t at risk. So why do non-combatants, as it were, 
put so much energy into making sure things stay the way they are?
 
The answer is rather simple: because advocates of traditional marriage do see the legalization of gay 
marriage as a threat to the stability and character of marital union in general (including heterosexual 
marriage); and because what is at play in the Prop 8 battle and others is not merely the “equal 
protection under law” of gay couples, but a radical redefinition of an institution that predates, in its 
essence, the whole of modern Western civilization.
 
If gay persons and couples want to understand why there’s so much pressure against homosexual 
unions from non-gays, these ideas are exactly where they need to turn.
 
That gay marriage offers a threat to the stability of marriage at large is clear. Even proponents of 
homosexual unions would concede this – although perhaps in less decisive terms. The simple fact is 
that without the possibility for coitus and progeny (i.e. the biological possibility for reproduction), a 
primordial facet of marriage vanishes, namely the stability afforded by the begetting and rearing of 
children – something that has served to unite couples in a common effort for thousands of years. 
Without the possibility for parenting, one aspect of marital stability is foregone. And this is hardly 
disputable.
 
This issue is often obfuscated, however, by denying that parenting is impossible for gay couples. In 
many states, homosexual couples can, by law, adopt children and raise them; and in this sense they 
serve as parents. But in this case, the word “parent” is equivocated: it is intended to serve as the middle 
term for a logical argument (i.e. “Gay couples can be parents, so no stability is lost”), but in actuality it 
fails. Although these couples can raise children, they cannot create them – and the latter is intimately 
connect to the former. So something is lacking.
 
Moreover, at bottom, the quest to legitimize homosexual marriage aims to radically redefine just what 
marriage is. While the popular battle cry of “equal protection under law” resounds on street corners and 
in courthouses, the underlying truth is that this term has nothing to do with Proposition 8, or any other 
case in favor of same-sex unions. Although the demand of equal protection sufficed in dismantling anti-
interracial marriage laws, it doesn’t work for legalizing gay marriage. In the case of interracial 
marriage, human persons were being unjustly discriminated against based on their color – and a natural 
human good was being withheld from them that did not conflict with their status in relation to one 
another (i.e. as man and woman). With homosexual marriage, though, the natural human good being 
withheld is not proper to the underlying relationship present – i.e. the marital bond does conflict with 
the status of same-sex relationships.



 
On this point also, advocates of traditional marriage have every right to fear the demise of the stability 
of marriage in general, since the very meaning of the term is at stake. In other words, if gay marriage 
were legitimized on the basis of “equal protection under law,” then there would be a precedent to 
redefine any relationship based on the desire of outside parties to participate in it. The logical 
consequences could be things like polyamorous marriages, bestial marriages, etc. And these are all 
things that traditionalists and (most) revisionists would condemn.
 
There are, of course, many other reasons that non-gays are highly interested in the outcome of the Prop 
8 case. In a political society, where the character of law is shaped by the process of abstraction and 
legal precedent, homosexual marriage poses a real threat for the security of foundational institutions, 
and the values that sustain them. At bottom, it is the authentic flourishing of the human person, and the 
common good of society that runs the risk of being annihilated. And that is not something any of us 
should take lightly.


